FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Stoneygate Area - Residential Parking Scheme consultation responses in 2022.
In July/August 2022, Leicester City Council undertook a public engagement with residents and businesses in the Stoneygate Ward area to discuss the potential introduction of a Residents’ Parking scheme in the area. 
The consultation was done as a direct response to a large number of requests to introduce residential parking received and complaints from residents about non-residents parking within the area. It gave an opportunity for Leicester City Council to discuss the issue of parking with residents and consider if there is a need to restrict parking for non-residents. The engagement took the form of an online consultation and face to face public exhibitions, where residents and businesses were able to talk to the Ward Councillors and Council Officers about a possible Residents’ Parking scheme and other traffic issues. The exhibitions were popular with residents and businesses, and both Councillors and Officers received a lot of feedback.

The online consultation for the Stoneygate Area ran for five weeks and ended on the 28th of August 2022. The area affected covers 1681 dwellings and businesses. In total, we received 280 responses out of which 219 were from Stoneygate residents and businesses 

Analysis carried out on 219 responses received from respondents in the consultation area, revealed the following:

· 144 respondents– Yes to the residential parking scheme: 65.7 % 

· 71 respondents – NO to the residential parking scheme: 32% 
· 4 residents had no opinion: 1.4 %
Most respondents were in favour of some form of Residents’ Parking scheme in the area. The most popular option was a scheme operating 24 hours a day, seven days a week with 55% respondents choosing it as a favourite option. 
A further consultation is now taking place on the 24/7 scheme only. The consultation lasts until Tuesday 21st March 2023, and can be found at 
https://consultations.leicester.gov.uk/comms/stoneygate-parking-permits . 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
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